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 The Maryland Association of School Health Nurses (MASHN) strongly supports Senate Bill 486 – 

School Health and Wellness Personnel – Assessment and Maryland Council on Advancement of School-

Based Health Centers.  The legislation requires the Departments of Health and Education to conduct a 

regular assessment of school health and wellness professionals, including school nurses.  The legislation 

would also add a school nurse to the Council for the Advancement of School-Based Health Centers. 

 

 MASHN believes that a regular assessment of the number of school nurses and other health 

professionals in schools is essential.  The last publicly available data is from 2018-2019 (see attached).   

Given the rapidly changing nature of the healthcare workforce, we need more current data to monitor 

the school nurse shortage and develop initiatives to address the shortage. 

 

 MASHN also supports the addition of a school nurse to the Council for the Advancement of 

School-Based Health Centers.  Coordination is essential between school health programs and school-

based health centers.  Maryland requires a school health program (commonly known a nurse’s office) in 

every school, while only about 90 schools have school-based health centers.   School-based health 

centers are a community health centers that are for students and located within the four-walls of a 

school. 

 

MASHN appreciates the Committee’s long history of commitment to school health.  Last year, 

the Maryland General Assembly passed legislation to add school nurses to the Janet L. Hoffman Loan 

Repayment Program (SB 441/HB 545 – Senator Beidle/Delegate Mireku-North).  This year, we ask for a 

favorable vote.  If we can provide any information, please contact Robyn Elliott at 

relliott@policypartners.net. 
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